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FATIMIYAH MONTESSORI SYSTEM

CO-CURRICULAR & ACADEMIC ACTIVITIES AT
FATIMIYAH MONTESSORI SYSTEM 

Fatimiyah Montessori System observed 
Youm-e-Hussain (A.S.) with a solemn procession, 
alams, a sabeel, and a Majlis-e-Aza where little 
students recited nohas and shared reflections on 
sacrifice and patience. 

On 17th Rabi-ul-Awwal, the Montessori marked 
the blessed births of the Holy Prophet 
Muhammad (S.A.W.W.) and Imam Jafar al-Sadiq 
(A.S.) with a soulful Milad featuring recitations, 
naats, and performances, filling the environment 
with spiritual warmth and reverence.

The 9th Rabi-ul-Awwal, Eid-e-Zahra (S.A.), was 
celebrated with joy as children took part in 
creative class activities, expressing their devotion 
to Imam-e-Zamana (A.J.T.F.S.) through art and 
reflection.

SPIRITUAL GATHERINGS AND RELIGIOUS OBSERVANCES AT
FATIMIYAH GIRLS’ SCHOOL

YOUM E HUSSAIN 

EID E ZEHRA 

17TH RABUL AWAL 

As part of their Science exploration, Grade Two students embarked on a hands-on 
"Germination Project." With great enthusiasm, they planted seeds in soil, nurtured them 
daily, and carefully measured their growth. This simple yet powerful activity not only 
enhanced their scientific observation skills but also instilled a sense of responsibility and 
wonder towards nature. 

GRADE TWO – GERMINATION PROJECT 
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With the introduction of the Cambridge Curriculum in Grades 1 and 2, students have already 
begun engaging with the new approach in English, Mathematics, and Science. Teachers, 
after attending subject-specific training sessions during the summer to learn new techniques 
and strategies, and with further sessions conducted by external trainers in September, are 
now applying these strategies in classrooms.

Students can be seen actively participating in new learning activities, 
exploring concepts in interactive ways, and developing curiosity and 
confidence. These classroom glimpses highlight how the upgraded 
curriculum is already making learning more engaging, practical, and 
meaningful for children.

CAMBRIDGE CURRICULUM UPGRADE – CLASSROOM INTEGRATION

A Polio Vaccination Drive was successfully 
conducted at the campus, ensuring the health 
and safety of all students. Parents, teachers, 
and health officials collaborated to make this 
initiative smooth and effective, reinforcing our 
commitment to student well-being. 

POLIO VACCINATION DRIVE 

A special Movie Day was arranged for Grade 1 
and Grade 2 students, where they watched 
inspiring films including stories of the Prophets 
and The Children of Heaven. The activity was 
not only engaging but also helped students 
learn important values of faith, kindness, and 
perseverance through storytelling.

MOVIE DAY

FATIMIYAH MONTESSORI SYSTEM
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FATIMIYAH 
GIRLS’ SCHOOL



FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK

CO CURRICULAR & ACADEMIC ACTIVITIES AT
FATIMIYAH GIRLS’ SCHOOL

Fatimiyah Girls’ School marked sacred occasions 
with deep devotion, honoring the Shahadat of 
Bibi Sakina (S.A.) and Imam Ali Raza (A.S.) 
through heartfelt tributes, Noha, and inspiring 
\addresses highlighting their patience, courage, 
and wisdom. A Majlis-e-Aza with recitations and 
a moving message by Zakira Dur-e-Shahwar 
emphasized following the path of Ahlul Bayt 
(A.S.) with faith, respect, and responsibility. The 
Arbaeen assembly reinforced the significance of 
Ziarat-e-Arbaeen, while Eid-e-Zehra (S.A.) was 
celebrated with Manqabat recitations and 
guidance on its spiritual practices. These events 
inspired students to uphold the enduring values 
of sacrifice, devotion, and resilience.

SPIRITUAL GATHERINGS AND RELIGIOUS 
OBSERVANCES AT FATIMIYAH GIRLS’ SCHOOL

Dr. Farah conducted an informative session with 
students, emphasizing the importance of proper 
hand hygiene. She explained that washing hands 
with water alone isn’t enough—soap is essential 
to remove germs effectively. Dr. Farah also 
advised avoiding strongly scented soaps, which 
can cause skin irritation. She reminded students 
of key moments when handwashing is especially 
important, like before meals and after using the 
restroom, helping them understand how simple 
habits can protect their health.

AWARENESS ON HANDWASHING

Elections for the new Head Girl, Deputy Head 
Girl, and House Captains were successfully
conducted, reflecting our students’ strong 
democratic spirit and leadership qualities.

STUDENT ELECTIONS 2025–2026
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Due to heavy rainfall on 9th and 10th September, regular classes were shifted to Zoom. Despite 
the weather, teaching continued in online mode, ensuring uninterrupted learning. 

ONLINE CLASSES HELD DUE TO INCLEMENT WEATHER

Hands-on learning is in full swing in our Science 
classrooms! Students are actively engaged in 
experiments and Project-Based Learning (PBL) 
activities, fostering curiosity and critical 
thinking. These interactive sessions allow 
students to explore scientific concepts in real-life 
contexts, encouraging teamwork, inquiry, and 
problem-solving. Through observation, 
experimentation, and analysis, learners are 
developing a deeper understanding of the world 
around them—one experiment at a time!

EXPERIMENTS & PROJECT-BASED LEARNING IN SCIENCE CLASSROOMS

To mark the 78th Independence Day of Pakistan, 
one student recited a patriotic poem, while 
another delivered a speech reflecting on the 
significance of independence. Ms. Farheen also 
spoke to the students, highlighting the value of 
a free nation and the responsibilities of being a 
good citizen. The assembly aimed to instill 
patriotism and respect for the country among 
the students.

INDEPENDENCE DAY:

To celebrate Independence Day, various competitions were held on the school terrace. Class III 
participated in Ludo, Classes IV, V, VIII, IX, and X played darts, while skipping contests were held 
for Classes VI to X. Students took part enthusiastically, promoting teamwork, focus, and 
patriotism. Winners will be awarded certificates for their achievements.

INDEPENDENCE DAY TOURNAMENTS:

FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK
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Educators came together for an engaging professional development session hosted by Emkay 
Books at Avari Towers, focused on understanding the difference between differentiated and 
adaptive teaching. Expertly facilitated by Nele Noe, the session created a collaborative space 
where teachers explored the key principles of adaptive learning and reflected on their roles in 
supporting every student’s unique needs. Through interactive tools like Mentimeter and group 
activities, participants shared practical strategies and gained classroom-ready insights. The 
session not only deepened understanding but also inspired a renewed commitment to 
inclusive, student-centered teaching while strengthening bonds across the teaching 
community.

SESSION: ADAPTIVE TEACHING FOR SCIENCE CLASSROOM

FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK
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FATIMIYAH 
BOYS’ SCHOOL



Fatimiyah Boys’ School observed a series of sacred events 
with devotion and reverence, where students paid 
heartfelt tributes through Noha, Marsiya, Naats, speeches, 
and quizzes. From honoring the martyrs of Karbala and 
reflecting on the sacrifice of Bibi Sakina (AS) and Imam Ali 
Raza (AS), to observing Youm-e-Hussain with solemnity 
through moving recitations and a Majlis e Aza by Sir 
Muhammad Ali Rehmani that highlighted the bravery and 
sacrifices of the Shohada-e-Karbala, the school created an 
atmosphere of deep spiritual connection. Eid-e-Zehra was 
then celebrated with great fervor, featuring a lively quiz 
competition, a beautiful Qasida in honor of Imam Zamana 
(a.t.f.s), and enlightening talks by Sir Ahsan and Sir Raza 
Jaffery. The Wiladat of Sadequain as was also marked with 
joy, as students expressed love for Prophet Muhammad 
(SAW) and Imam Jafar Sadiq (AS) through heartfelt speeches 
and Naats, reflecting their devotion and admiration for these 
revered personalities.

On August 13th, Fatimiyah Boys' School erupted in a wave of 
patriotism and enthusiasm as students came together to 
celebrate Pakistan's 78th Independence Day! 

With inspiring speeches that echoed through the halls, students 
emphasized the importance of unity, discipline, and hard work in 
building a strong and prosperous nation. Their voices 
resonated with pride and dedication, reflecting the true spirit of 
independence.

"Unity, Faith, and Discipline" was the mantra that guided their 
thoughts and words, as they highlighted the significance of these 

FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK

CO-CURRICULAR & ACADEMIC ACTIVITIES AT
FATIMIYAH BOYS’ SCHOOL

SPIRITUAL GATHERINGS AND RELIGIOUS OBSERVANCES 
AT FATIMIYAH BOYS’ SCHOOL

Fatimiyah Boys' School proudly congratulates its outstanding 
Students of the Month for May!  These exceptional students have 
consistently demonstrated excellence in academics, behavior, 
hygiene, and attendance, embodying the school's values and 
setting a shining example for their peers. We celebrate their 
achievements and look forward to their continued growth and 
success!

STUDENTS SHINE BRIGHT: FATIMIYAH BOYS' SCHOOL 
ANNOUNCES STUDENTS OF THE MONTH! 

INDEPENDENCE DAY
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On the death anniversary of Muhammad Ali Jinnah, 
Fatimiyah Boys' School paid a heartfelt tribute to the Father of the 
Nation. Sir Saqib delivered an inspiring address, highlighting 
Quaid's vision and leadership. Sir Adnan led the Fatiha, offering 
prayers for the Quaid's legacy to continue guiding the nation.

Kudos to our talented students for their outstanding performance! Their achievement reflects 
the school's commitment to nurturing talent and promoting sportsmanship. We look forward 
to their continued success!

FATIMIYAH BOYS' SCHOOL PAYS TRIBUTE TO QUAID-E-AZAM

Fatimiyah Boys School made its mark at the 
Marka e Haq Independence Day Tournament 2025, 
organized by the Board of Secondary Education Karachi. 
The school's teams showcased exceptional skills in Crick-
et, Hockey, and Table Tennis.

The FBS Hockey team demonstrated impressive 
teamwork and strategy, securing the Runners-up 
position.
The Table Tennis team excelled, bagging the 
*Runners-up* spot and showcasing their remarkable 
skills.

FBS SHINES AT MARKA E HAQ TOURNAMENT 2025

Fatimiyah Boys' School successfully conducted its Students Council Election, empowering students to 
take on leadership roles. The election process included a campaign period where students showcased 
their vision and enthusiasm, followed by e-voting.

STUDENTS COUNCIL ELECTION
FATIMIYAH BOYS' SCHOOL STUDENTS TAKE OATH OF LEADERSHIP

DOUBLE RUNNER-UP GLORY

FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK
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A solemn pledge ceremony was organized, where the 
elected students took an oath to discharge their 
duties with honesty and integrity. The school's 
teachers and Principal provided valuable guidance 
and encouragement, emphasizing the importance of 
responsible leadership and teamwork.

This initiative fosters student leadership, promotes 
civic engagement, and develops essential life skills 
among the students.

PLEDGE CEREMONY

Students from Fatimiyah Boys' School proudly 
participated in the inter-school Naat and Speech 
competition held by Ghulaman-e-Abbas School 
on September 15, 2025. Under the expert guidance 
of Sir Saqib, the students diligently prepared and 
actively participated in the event.

Their enthusiasm and talent were on full display as 
they recited Naats and delivered speeches, 
showcasing their skills and confidence. The 
experience will undoubtedly contribute to their 
personal and academic growth.

GHULAMAN-E-ABBAS SCHOOL 
INTER-SCHOOL COMPETITION

FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK
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In a significant milestone, Fatimiyah Boys' School has 
transitioned to the Cambridge curriculum, embracing modern 
teaching methods and innovative learning approaches. Students 
actively participated in engaging group activities and 
presentation work, fostering collaborative learning and creativity.

FATIMIYAH BOYS' SCHOOL EMBARKS ON A 
NEW ERA WITH THE CAMBRIDGE CURRICULUM

The school's dedicated teachers played a pivotal role in this transition, engaging and 
collaborating with students to enhance their learning experience. The integration of ICT 
(Information and Communication Technology) has further enriched the learning process, 
enabling students to grasp complex concepts with greater clarity.

This bold step underscores Fatimiyah Boys' School's commitment to providing high-quality 
education and preparing students for the challenges of the 21st century.

TEACHERS AS FACILITATORS

The T1 tests served as a formative assessment, providing 
valuable feedback on students' learning progress and 
identifying areas for improvement. This assessment helps 
teachers understand students' strengths and weaknesses, 
enabling targeted support and guidance to enhance their 
academic growth.

FORMATIVE ASSESSMENT FOR ENHANCED LEARNING

After a refreshing summer break, Fatimiyah Boys' School welcomed 
students back to school with a bang! Teachers creatively engaged 
students in warm-up activities designed to spark curiosity and 
enthusiasm for learning.

These interactive sessions not only helped students transition 
smoothly back to academic routines but also fostered a sense of 
excitement and motivation. The school's innovative approach sets 
the tone for a productive and enjoyable academic year.

FATIMIYAH BOYS' SCHOOL KICKS OFF NEW ACADEMIC 
YEAR WITH ENGAGING WARM-UP ACTIVITIES

FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK
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During heavy rain disruptions, Fatimiyah Boys' School took 
proactive steps to minimize the loss of academic time for 
its students. The school successfully conducted online 
classes, ensuring continuity of learning and keeping 
students engaged.

FATIMIYAH BOYS' SCHOOL KEEPS LEARNING ALIVE WITH ONLINE CLASSES

The school's dedicated teachers actively participated in online sessions, delivering lessons and 
assignments that helped students stay on track. Interactive online activities and small tasks 
enabled students to grasp concepts and reinforce their learning.

This initiative demonstrates Fatimiyah Boys' School's commitment to providing uninterrupted 
education and supporting students during challenging times.

CAMBRIDGE PRIMARY MATHEMATICS WORKSHOP 
(PAKISTAN EDITION)
Session 1 of the Cambridge Primary Mathematics Workshop (Pakistan Edition) was held at the 
FMS Auditorium, attended by the teachers and the Academic Head of FBS. The facilitator 
introduced the Teacher Resource Book (TRB), Learner’s Book, and Workbook, highlighting 
problem-solving, investigation, and active learning strategies. Teachers also created a sample 
lesson plan, which made the workshop engaging and practical. It was a valuable session that 
strengthened understanding of how to apply Cambridge approaches effectively in mathemat-
ics classrooms.

In the afternoon, Session 2 of the Cambridge Primary 
English Workshop (Pakistan Edition) took place at 
the FMS Auditorium, with active participation from 
teachers and the Academic Head of FBS. The focus 
was on using the TRB (Teacher Resource Book) 
alongside the Learner’s Book and Workbook to build 
core skills in reading, writing, speaking, and listening. 
Teachers collaborated in preparing lesson plans, and 
the facilitator encouraged questions, making the 
workshop interactive and reflective. The session 
proved to be inspiring and offered meaningful ways 
to enrich English teaching and learning at FBS.

CAMBRIDGE PRIMARY ENGLISH WORKSHOP
(PAKISTAN EDITION)

FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK
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The session was exceptionally well-structured and provided practical, actionable strategies that 
can be immediately applied in the classroom. Ms. Noe's expertise, humbleness and dynamic 
presentation style made the workshop a valuable learning experience.

A successful session on "Adaptive Teaching Strategies" was held at Avari Towers hotel in Karachi 
on Saturday 13th of September 2025. The session was conducted by Ms. Nele Noe from 
Hachette Learning - Pakistan and was highly interactive and engaging.

The workshop focused on understanding and implementing flexible teaching methods that 
cater to the diverse learning needs of students. Key takeaways included:

 Differentiated Instruction
 Formative Assessment
 Technology Integration
 Student-Centered Learning

ADAPTIVE TEACHING STRATEGIES

FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK
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FATIMIYAH
COLLEGE 



CO-CURRICULAR & ACADEMIC ACTIVITIES AT
FATIMIYAH COLLEGE 

 

The academic journey of 2025–26 commenced with a graceful Orientation Ceremony on 
6th August. 
Students were warmly welcomed through Tilawat, Naat followed by motivating words from our 
Principal and Vice Principal. 
The session concluded with the National Anthem fostering unity and inspiration

WELCOMING THE NEW BATCH 2025–26

From 1st to 14th August, both the Girls and Boys Colleges celebrated Independence Day with 
great patriotic spirit. 
Activities included assemblies, speeches, debates, quizzes, poster and calligraphy competitions, 
cultural exhibitions, and a plantation drive—instilling love for the country while promoting 
environmental care. 
The Boys College also held a grand Independence Ceremony honoring Pakistan's history and 
armed forces.

INDEPENDENCE CELEBRATIONS – BUNYAN AL-MARSOOS
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The Digital Student Council Elections 2025–26 were 
successfully held across both campuses, where students 
participated with remarkable enthusiasm and energy, 
showcasing their spirit of leadership and teamwork.

From Girls Campus, Zainab Mehmood (XII Sci-C) was 
elected as Head Girl, while Deputy Head Girls and 
Captains were chosen from both the Science and 
Commerce streams.

From Boys campus, Dur Muhammad (XII) was elected as 
Head Boy, with Deputy Head Boys and Captains also 
selected to represent various sections.

ACADEMIC & LEADERSHIP EXCELLENCE

On 27th August at Bhojani Hall, a thought-provoking 
seminar shed light on the timeless message of Imam 
Hussain (A.S.). 
Distinguished speakers, including Zakira Masooma 
Shirazi and Dr. Aisha Ishrat Rizvi, inspired students with 
reflections on truth, sacrifice, and justice. 
The program featured Nauha, Soz, Salam, a calligraphy 
competition, and a “Who is Hussain?” campaign 
presentation.

HUSSAIN – A BEACON OF HUMANITY

In collaboration with the Who is Hussain Organization, 
students from both campuses participated in a tree 
plantation campaign to encourage sustainability. Over 
40 trees were planted across both campuses. Chief 
Guest Mr. A.Q. Shah (Director, Private Colleges) 
commended the youth’s commitment to eco-friendly 
initiatives.

YOUM-E-HUSSAIN PLANTATION DRIVE

12th August – At DG Science College, both Girls and Boys 
Colleges were represented by students in the Jashn-e-Azadi 
Quiz Trophy.

26th August – Girls College secured 2nd Position among 35 
institutions at the Pakistan International Quiz held at 
Khatoon-e-Pakistan College—a proud academic achievement.

QUIZ COMPETITIONS – SHOWCASING BRILLIANCE
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Fatimiyah College joyfully celebrated Bazm-e-Mustafa 
(S.A.W.), featuring a series of spiritually enriching events. 
The program included Tilawat and Translation by Narjis 
Fatima and Kainat Fatima (XII), an inspiring speech by 
Fatima Attaria (XI), and a heartwarming Naat 
Competition. Esteemed guest speaker Ms. Shama 
Anjum delivered a thought-provoking address, while 
Ms. Ambreen Abbas from Sir Syed School honored the 
occasion as the Naat Competition Judge. Certificates 
were awarded to the Naat participants, and the 
celebration concluded with a delightful lunch.

GIRLS CAMPUS:

Fatimiyah Boys College reverently celebrated 
Bazm-e-Mustafa (S.A.W.) with a soulful program 
featuring Tilawat and Naat recitations, an 
engaging Naat Competition, and a lively Quiz. 
Esteemed guest speakers included Mr. Muzaffer 
Hussain (Ziauddin University), Mr. Abdul Nasir 
Usmani, and Mr. Jawad Hashmi (University of 
Karachi), who inspired students with their 
insightful addresses.Participants were honored 
with certificates and gifts in recognition of their 
enthusiastic involvement, making the event both 
memorable and meaningful.

BOYS COLLEGE :

BAZM-E-MUSTAFA – SPIRITUAL GATHERING
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WHALES TABLE TENNIS TOURNAMENT
Fatimiyah Boys College secured 3rd position at Whales Table Tennis Tournament held on 20th 
Sep,2025.
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FEN GUIDE



PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT TRAINING
 & QUALITY ASSURANCE

The Professional Development Team remains committed 
to fostering academic excellence, teacher empowerment,  
and student success through continuous innovation and 
support.

MONTHLY ACADEMIC & TRAINING UPDATE

Cambridge Teachers Training Sessions were conducted for English, Mathematics, and Science.

A special Adaptive Teaching for Science Classrooms Training was conducted by Hodder 
Education, equipping teachers with modern strategies.

TEACHER TRAINING & PROFESSIONAL GROWTH

Notebook evaluation drive was successfully conducted at 
FMS to maintain and assess the quality standards.

QUALITY ASSURANCE

An SOS coordination meeting was held by PDT with unit teachers, addressing their concerns 
related to SOS.

TEACHER SUPPORT & COORDINATION

Teachers’ Professional Training
Summer Learning Program Reporting and Certification
Need Analysis 2025 Preparation for Execution
Competency Report Review and Discussion
Teachers' Coordination & Support Meeting

HIGHLIGHTS

22



OBSERVATION:

COLLABORATIVE MEETINGS: 

As per our yearly practice, the Value Departments recently conducted lesson observations across 
FBS and FGS. The initial feedback from teachers regarding these observations has been very 
positive and insightful, helping us to further strengthen our shared commitment towards 
nurturing values-based education.

The Value Department recently conducted and 
attended productive meetings with Unit Heads, 
Department Heads, Coordinators, and Teachers. 
These meetings focused on strengthening our 
shared vision, aligning strategies, and enhancing 
value-based learning across all levels. We are grateful 
for the collective commitment of our academic 
teams as we work together to inspire excellence in 
both character and value education.  
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QURAN DEPARTMENT

Fatimiyah Education Network’s Quran Department 
organized Youm-e-Hussain (A.S.), where students 
participated with deep devotion through Quranic 
recitations, soulful Soz-o-Salaam, Hadith presentations, 
and heartfelt Noha Khuwani.  

Continuing the spiritual theme of Imam-e-Zamana 
(A.J.T.F.), the department introduced the practice of 
offering Sadaqah every Friday through the hands of 
students, nurturing in them the values of charity and 
compassion, along with worksheets and creative activities 
to strengthen their connection with the Imam.

On 17th September 2025, Jashn-e-Sadquain (A.S.) was held 
at Bhojani Hall, where students participated with great 
enthusiasm under the guidance of teachers and 
coordinators, making the event spiritually enriching and 
memorable.

SPIRITUAL GATHERINGS AND RELIGIOUS OBSERVANCES 
AT FATIMIYAH GIRLS’ SCHOOL

YOUM-E-HUSSAIN (A.S.)

ESSENCE OF SADAQAH

JASHN-E-SADQUAIN (A.S.) 

To make Quranic subjects more interesting and easier for students, the department delivered 
lessons through modern teaching methods, incorporating interactive activities and 
educational games. These innovative approaches not only enhanced students’ learning but 
also increased their engagement and motivation.

ACADEMIC ACTIVITIES

FATIMIYAH MONTESSORI SYSTEM
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PROGRESS:

This month at the Boys’ School, classroom 
visits and observations revealed that both 
students and teachers are experiencing 
communication challenges and, at times, 
struggle to understand one another. To bridge 
this gap, sessions are being designed to 
strengthen mutual respect, communication, 
and classroom harmony. These upcoming 
workshops will guide both teachers and 
students on classroom rules, complaint 
protocols, and respectful interaction, ensuring 
a healthier and more collaborative school 
environment.

UPCOMING EQ SESSION:
In addition, following discussions with the Learning & Development (L&D) coordinator, the 
Psychology Department has planned to jointly conduct a session with teachers focusing on
Emotional Intelligence (EQ) and empathy. This initiative aims to inspire reflective practice and 
foster meaningful changes in teaching styles, ultimately enhancing teacher-student 
relationships and classroom culture.

PROGRESS:
This month’s SEL classes in the Primary 
Section focused on emotional intelligence, 
resilience, and perspective-taking through 
creative and interactive activities. Students 
learned patience through the Marshmallow 
Experiment, role-plays, and games that linked 
delayed gratification to real-life lessons such as 
the boycott campaign. Empathy was nurtured 
through videos, reflections, and optical 
illusions, helping students recognize the
importance of kindness and perspective-
taking. Emotional contagion was introduced 
through skits and discussions, showing how 
positivity can spread in groups, while reflection 
sessions using the camel’s build inspired 
gratitude, self-acceptance, and respect for 
unique abilities.

FATIMIYAH GIRLS SCHOOL

PSYCHOLOGY DEPARTMENT

FATIMIYAH MONTESSORI SYSTEM
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INITIATIVE FOR PARENT ENGAGEMENT:

Parent engagement also began this month with a WhatsApp 
support group offering faith-based and psychology-backed 
parenting strategies, supported by videos, infographics, and 
guides. Meanwhile, one-on-one teacher sessions were held to 
promote personal well-being and workplace support.

PROGRESS, FINDING AND PLAN:

At Fatimiyah Montessori System, this month’s 
counseling and classroom observations highlighted 
ongoing challenges in emotional regulation, particularly 
separation anxiety, withdrawal, and issues linked to
parental separation. Aggression influenced by violent 
media exposure, inattentiveness, and peer interaction 
difficulties were observed in younger groups (FMS 1 & 2).

Parent sessions revealed that inconsistent parenting 
styles and limited developmental awareness often 
contributed to behavioral concerns. To address these, 
continuous collaboration with teachers, targeted 
counseling for students, and structured parental 
guidance were maintained. The emphasis remained on 
supporting emotional growth, self-regulation, and 
positive behavioral change.
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 MEDICAL DEPARTMENT 

The Medical Department organized and conducted a detailed health education session on 
Hand Hygiene. The session highlighted the importance of frequent and proper handwashing 
in the prevention of communicable diseases. Students and staff were guided step by step on 
the correct handwashing method through live demonstrations. Posters and practical tips were 
also shared to reinforce the message, ensuring that participants could apply the knowledge in 
their daily routines.  

HAND HYGIENE SESSION  

During the month of August, the department actively 
facilitated medical interviews for new admissions at FMS. 
Each candidate underwent thorough health screening, 
including history-taking, physical examination, and basic 
health checks to ensure school readiness. This process 
not only identified students requiring special care but 
also provided reassurance to parents and teachers 
regarding the well-being of new admissions. 
Documentation and follow-up plans were maintained 
for continuity of care.  

FMS INTERVIEWS  

Formal meetings were held with the heads of units to review ongoing health-related activities 
and discuss future initiatives. Key topics included coordination of health education sessions, 
scheduling upcoming assessments, and addressing medical issues raised by teachers and 
staff. These discussions fostered better collaboration between the health department and 
academic teams, ensuring that medical support was aligned with the overall needs of the 
school. The meetings also served as a platform to share challenges and propose practical 
solutions.  

MEETINGS WITH UNIT HEADS  

The Medical Department continued to provide regular 
daily OPD services throughout August. Students and 
staff were attended to for common health concerns such 
as fever, flu, minor injuries, and general checkups. The 
OPD served as the first point of contact for health care 
within the institution, ensuring immediate 
management of health issues and referrals where 
necessary. Record-keeping was maintained to track 
recurring cases, helping in early identification of health 
trends within the school community.  

GENERAL OPD  

FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK
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FATIMIYAH EDUCATION NETWORK

As we conclude this month’s edition, we extend our heartfelt appreciation to our students, 
teachers, and parents for their continuous support and enthusiasm. Each month brings new 
achievements, and together we continue to grow, inspire, and learn. 

THANK YOU FOR READING! 

Content Team: Fatimiyah Education Network 
Design & Layout: Media & Publications Department

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE:

Witness more milestones as Fatimiyah students continue to shine both academically and 
spiritually
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STAY INFORMED AND ENGAGED
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